THE CHURCH OF JESUS CHRIST OF LATTER-DAY SAINTS

VIENNA WARD OAKTON VIRGINIA STAKE

June 8, 2014

Kathleen Marie Kelly Via e-mail

Dear Sister Kelly:

The bishopric is considering formal disciplinary action on your behalf, including the possibility of disfellowshipment or excommunication, on the grounds of apostasy.

You are invited to attend this disciplinary council to give your response and, if you wish, to provide witnesses and other evidence in your behalf. I understand that you are now living in Utah and I am willing to work with you to make a reasonable adjustment in the scheduled date and time of the council. If you are unable to attend in person, you are invited to provide a written statement and any other materials you desire to be considered by the council.

As of now, the disciplinary council is scheduled for Sunday, June 22, 2014, at 7:00 p.m. in the Vienna Ward Bishop's Office at the Oakton Virginia Stake Center. Please let me know whether you will be attending in person.

We love you and are concerned about your spiritual welfare. We encourage you to take the steps necessary to return to and stay on the path that will lead to eternal blessings and happiness. Our hope is to assist you in this effort.

If you have any questions or would like to visit with me, please contact me.

Sincerely,

Mark M. Harrison

Bishop

Vienna Ward

Oakton Virginia Stake

May Mr. Harrison